
 

 

  

TO:  Mayor and City Council  

FROM: James L. Williamson, Fleet Manager 

DATE:  1/5/2023  

SUBJECT: Council Consideration for Two (2) New 2023 Utility Police Interceptor AWD SUV 

 

Recommendation:  

Council Consideration for the Acceptance of the bid to Ken Garff Motors, Cheyenne, Wyoming in the amount 

of $98,530 for their bid on Two (2) New 2023 Utility Police Interceptor AWD SUV. 

 

Bidder Make and Model Bid Price Notes 

Ken Garff Motors, 

Cheyenne, Wyoming 

2 each - 2023 Ford Explorer 

Utility Police Interceptor 

AWD SUV’s 

$98,530.00 or 

$49,265.00 each 

No Exceptions – Immediate 

delivery 

No Other Bids    

    

Account Number Budgeted Amount 

Amount Charged 

to Account Balance 

604-50-37-419-70-47610 $0.00 $49,265.00 ($49,265.00) 

702-25-28-419-92-49206 $0.00 $49,265.00 ($49,265.00) 

 

Background 

These vehicles are not budgeted in FY24 and are replacements for our Police Department Unit 449 and Unit 

467. Unit 449 was hit by lightning and will be partially funded by Warm Insurance. Unit 467 was involved in a 

collision and possibly covered by citizen’s insurance. Additional funds will be used to upfit the vehicles with 

the necessary police equipment, appropriate lighting, City of Gillette signage, etc. 
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